

## Center Congregational Church, Meriden.

26 June, 2012

Dear Friends;

I can't tell you how pleased we are with our new Chime-Master bell ringing system. Our historic 1854 Holbrook bell had not rung for many years. Thanks to the generosity of a parishioner, in memory of his departed son, we were able to purchase and install this wonderful mechanism that now has given our building back its public voice. I think it is a wonderful blending of old and new technology. Next up, is to purchase the mechanism to truly integrate our equally historic, but sadly gutted-in-the-1950's tower clock with the bell mechanism. Thanks everyone!

The Rev. Dr. James J. Olson